C/o Indian Bank Ltd., Infantry Road, Cantt, BANGALORE (Mysore State) S. INDIA. 15th January 1963.

Dear Dr. Gankovsky,

We were very happy to receive your card of greeting for the New Year, for which we thank you.

I am sending you a copy of Dr. George Roerich's Speech on the occasion of the 94th Birth Anniversary of Swami Vivekananda at Kalimpong, West Bengal, on the 3rd February 1957. Dr. George Roerich was the President of these Celebrations. As the U.S.S.R., we understand, is celebrating Swami Vivekananda's Centenary this year, we feel that this Speech by Dr. George Roerich should be read on the occasion. Kindly acknowledge receipt of the same.

I am also sending you a Press cutting from the Hindustan Standard, Calcutta of February 10th 1957 which reports this occasion entitled "VIVEKANANDA STUDIED IN RUSSIA - DR. ROERICH'S TRIBUTE TO SWAMIJI". Both these items, ofcourse, you will keep in Dr. George Roerich's Cabinet as a record.

for the New Year. Warm regards to you and every Best Wish

Yours sincerely,

(DEVIKA RANI ROERICH)

Dr. Yurii V. Cankovsky,
Secretary,
Institute of Oriental Studies
of the Academy of Science of U.S.S.R.,
Armianski - 2,
M O S C O W.
U.S.S.R.

C/o Indian Bank Ltd., Infantry Road, Cantt, BANGALORE. (Mysore State) 12th March 1963.

Dear Mr. Gankovsky,

Your letter of 30th January 1963 has just reached me. We both were very happy to hear from you and to know that the copy of Messages on the occasion of Dr. George Roerich's Sixtieth Anniversary and the press cuttings have reached you safely and that you have passed them on to the Cabinet of Dr. George Roerich at the Institute of Oriental Studies, Moscow.

We are very happy to know that letters of thanks to all the people concerned who sent messages on the occasion of Dr. George Roerich's Sixtieth Anniversary have received the proper acknowledgment for their messages, which I am sure they will be happy to receive.

We shall be going to Delhi sometime this month, and if there is anything urgent you may contact us:-

C'o Imperial Hotel,

You should kindly write on the envelope "PLEASE FORWARD IF NECESSARY"

Both my husband and I send to you and all our friends our sincere greetings and warm regards.

Yours sincerely,

(DEVIKA RANI ROERICH)

Mr. Yurii V. Gankovsky,
Secretary,
Institute of Oriental Studies of the Academy of Science of USSR.,
Armiansky - 2,
M O S C O W.